# UUFM BLASTS FROM THE PAST Celebrating 70 Years as a Fellowship Tidbits from October Newsletters

## Changes in meetings times

1959: This month's newsletter clarified that the regular meetings of the Fellowship were held on the 2<sup>nd</sup> and 4<sup>th</sup> Wednesdays of each month, with the Fellowship School Instructors' Meeting on the 3<sup>rd</sup> Wednesday. Sunday mornings included Adult Discussions at 11, with Fellowship School for 4 year-olds through Junior High at 9:30.

1970: "Young people and adults meet jointly at 11am each Sunday- the children moving to their organized classes at about 11:15."

#### UUFM as a PEACE SITE- then and now

10-18-87: "The board will devote part of its regular meeting time to a discussion and consensus on the subject of declaring the Unitarian Center to be a peace site." Everyone was encouraged to attend, with the board hoping for a unanimous decision, with all reservations and objections openly discussed.

## Origins of Becoming a Welcoming Congregation

10-1-89: "The Welcoming Congregation" by Jeanne Burkhart, MSU Counseling Center, speaking on aspects of homophobia

**2000:** A new committee, the Welcoming Congregation Committee, was looking for additional members. "Our committee will be meeting soon to start planning our action steps to becoming more inclusive to people of all sexual orientations: our journey toward wholeness." We became an official Welcoming Congregation as recognized by the UUA in June, 2006.

## What's in a Word? Programs vs Worship Services?

1990: In her monthly newsletter column, "From the Minister," Rev. Mary Kapper (our quarter-time minister we shared with Nora Church in Hanska) asks her readers: "We call our planning committee a program committee. What we do, though, as I see it, is a worship service. So what is the difference?"

2003:

Carrie Rice and Steve Mayer, as heads of the Program Committee, announced "a small, but important step." They told us that: "We've chosen to begin calling ourselves the Sunday Services Committee...Our Sunday mornings shouldn't be just about interesting speakers. They should also be about the spiritual gathering of like-minded people and a reflection of our liberal faith."

For many years now, this committee has been called the Worship Committee.

Your 70th Anniversary Celebration Team

# UUFM BLASTS FROM THE PAST Celebrating 70 Years as a Fellowship

Tidbits from October Newsletters

## Changes in meetings times

1959: This month's newsletter clarified that the regular meetings of the Fellowship were held on the 2<sup>nd</sup> and 4<sup>th</sup> Wednesdays of each month, with the Fellowship School Instructors' Meeting on the 3<sup>rd</sup> Wednesday. Sunday mornings included Adult Discussions at 11, with Fellowship School for 4 year-olds through Junior High at 9:30.

1970: "Young people and adults meet jointly at 11am each Sunday- the children moving to their organized classes at about 11:15."

#### UUFM as a PEACE SITE- then and now

10-18-87: "The board will devote part of its regular meeting time to a discussion and consensus on the subject of declaring the Unitarian Center to be a peace site." Everyone was encouraged to attend, with the board hoping for a unanimous decision, with all reservations and objections openly discussed.

## Origins of Becoming a Welcoming Congregation

10-1-89: "The Welcoming Congregation" by Jeanne Burkhart, MSU Counseling Center, speaking on aspects of homophobia

**2000:** A new committee, the Welcoming Congregation Committee, was looking for additional members. "Our committee will be meeting soon to start planning our action steps to becoming more inclusive to people of all sexual orientations: our journey toward wholeness." We became an official Welcoming Congregation as recognized by the UUA in June, 2006.

## What's in a Word? Programs vs Worship Services?

1990: In her monthly newsletter column, "From the Minister," Rev. Mary Kapper (our quarter-time minister we shared with Nora Church in Hanska) asks her readers: "We call our planning committee a program committee. What we do, though, as I see it, is a worship service. So what is the difference?"

2003:

Carrie Rice and Steve Mayer, as heads of the Program Committee, announced "a small, but important step." They told us that: "We've chosen to begin calling ourselves the Sunday Services Committee...Our Sunday mornings shouldn't be just about interesting speakers. They should also be about the spiritual gathering of like-minded people and a reflection of our liberal faith."

For many years now, this committee has been called the Worship Committee.

Your 70th Anniversary Celebration Team